
CPO 7 
Meeting Minutes for April 8, 2024, 7-9pm 
Meeting in person at Bethany Presbyterian Church and live streamed on CPO7 Washington County Facebook 
 
Meeting was called to order at 7pm by Nancy Hazelett, CPO 7 Chair.  Community was welcomed and Nancy provided 
housekeeping information. 
 
Community Briefings: 

• Tualatin Valley Water District (TVWD), Lindsay Wochnick, provided updates (attached.) 
• TVF&R representative from Station 68 located on the corner of Thompson and Evergreen Roads 

o Brief announcement about upcoming TVF&R levy on May ballot—Vote! 
o Discussed differences between fire engines and fire trucks 
o Recommended NOT to call 911 when your smoke detector is malfunctioning. Instead call the Non-

Emergency number (503-649-8577) for questions/concerns about your smoke detectors. 
• Sheriff’s Office 

o  Community 0utreach Meghan Rasmussen, provided announcements and passed the attached incident 
map. 

o Deputy was on a call and was not available during presentation 

Tualatin Hills Park and Recreation District (THPRD), Nicole Paulsen, Lianna Harden and two design consultants provided 
presentation, slides from presentation attached. 

• Provided details of the Concept Plan and timeline for the development of Saqasqa Park  located at Heckman 
Lane and 159th.  The plan will include construction of the missing trail segment along Bethany Creek.   

• Update on the Westside Trail crossing of Highway 26. 
• Update on the improvements planned for the Waterhouse trail between Springville Road and Highway 26. 
• Q&A 

CPO Updates: 

• Membership voted 12 in favor of affirming the Steering Committee appointment of Nancy Hazelett as Chair, 
Mary Manseau at Vice-Chair/CCI Representative, Tanya Macedo as Recording Secretary and Jeff Petrillo as a 
Member at Large. 

• Need for additional Steering Committee Members was announced. 
• Announced that Steering Committee meetings will be held from 1=2pm via Zoom on the Monday following the 

General Meeting.  All were encouraged to email CPO7leaders@gmail.com for Zoom link. 
• Requests for future agenda topics were solicited. 
• Laurel Fischer provided an update on the Significant Natural Resource Open House and impacts on the area at 

150th and Pioneer.  
• Mary Manseau announced application for the final phase of Springville improvements had been submitted to 

Current Planning.  

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:45 pm. 
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